
 
Welcome back!  I hope you have all 

had an enjoyable holiday break.   
 
Baby Kelson 
Louise and I would like to thank the 
school community for the lovely 
gift hamper given to us.  As most of 
you are by now aware, Oliver 
William Kelson arrived into this 
world in the early hours of October 
3rd.  Both Louise and Oliver are 
doing great and with me being on 
leave this week, we are enjoying 
getting to know our little guy and 

spend time together as a family.  
 
VicHealth Walk to School Program  
During October our school will be 
participating in VicHealthõs Walk to 
School Program.  Whilst we 
appreciate many of our students 
travel to school by bus, a 
possibility may be for children and 
their parents to walk part or all of 
the way to the bus stop.  Attached 
to this newsletter is information 

for parents regarding the ôWalk to 
Schoolõ program.  During the month 
of October teachers will be 
collating information with students, 
recording how they travel to school 
each day as we continue promoting 
and educating students about the 
benefits of regular exercise and 

healthy lifestyle choices.  
 
Grade Prep/1/2 Excursion and 

Sleepover  
This Thursday our students in 
grades Prep, 1 and 2 will be 
heading off on their excursion to 
Warrnambool and shall then return 

to school for a BBQ tea.   
Prep students will depart shortly 
after and students in grades 1 and 2 

will spend the night at school.   
All students will then participate in 
a range of activities on the Friday.  
Whilst I have not been there to 
witness it, Iõm told our younger 
students are very excited and are 
greatly looking forward to this 

annual camping program. 
 
Cricket Clinics  
Next Tuesday, 13th October, a 
representative from Cricket 
Victorian will be visiting our school.  
Our students in grades Prep to 2 
will be given the opportunity to 
participate in a skills clinic, which 
has been provided due to the 
Macarthur Cricket Club running an 
In2Cricket Program this year, being 
coordinated by Louie Nield.  Whilst 
here, a clinic will also be provided 
to students in grades 5/6 as a part 
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Office Hours 2015 
Monday - Thursday 
  8:45am - 9:00am 
  9:30am- 3:45pm 
 

For appointments please 

ring          03 55761245 

 
School Day:  

Start of day:   8:45am 
Classes begin: 9:00am 
Recess:   
11:00ð11:30 am 
Lunch: 1:00 - 2:00pm 
End of Day: 3:30pm 

Term Dates   

2015 

Term 4: 5 Oct - 18 Dec 

 

2016 

Term 1: 27 January (school 
teachers start) to 24 March 

*students start 28 Jan 

Easter Fri  25 Mar - 28 Mar 

Term 2: 11 April to 24 June 

Term 3: 11 July to 16 Sept 

Term 4: 3 Oct to 20 Dec  

PO Box 36 
 

23 Russell Street 
Macarthur   Vic   3286 

Weõre on the web! 
www.macarthurps.vic.edu.au   

Banking details: 
Bank - NAB 
BSB:   083 663 
Account name: 
Macarthur Primary School 
Acc No:  621328156 
Ref Details - your name. 

Macarthur Primary SchoolMacarthur Primary SchoolMacarthur Primary School   

Principal:      Ben Kelson 
School Council President:    Richie Belleville  

E-mail:  macarthur.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

From the Principalõs Desk 
Phone: 03 55761 245 

Fax: 03 55761 333 
 

Congratulations to  Ben & Louise  
on the birth of 

Oliver William Kelson 
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of them participating in the annual Milo T20 Big Blast Carnivals held during November.  
 
2016 Prep Transition  
Kinder students will be joining us again next Wednesday, 14 th October, between 9:30 and 
11:00am for the next transition session as we work towards preparing these younger children 

for life at primary school.  
 
Pupil Free Day  
At our last school council meeting in the last week of term 3, School Council approved for 
the final Pupil Free Day for this year to take place on Friday 6 th November.  Please mark this 

date on your calendars.  
 
After School Sport  
Our after school sport program will resume again next Tuesday and will take place for a 
total of 7 sessions.  Included in this newsletter is a notice for you to enrol your child in this 
program, which once again is being provided free of charge thanks to a grant from the 
Australian Sports Commission.  We ask that where possible, replies for students to 

participate in this program should be returned no later than next Monday, October 12 th. 
 
Have a great week! 
 

 
 
 
 
Special Birthday wishes to  

 
Zoe Addinsall  
(October 2nd) 

Caitie Belleville   (3rd) 
Darren Hilliard   (8th) 

Reigan Belleville (10th) 
Cody Penfold (10th) 

The Macarthur (Corangamite) Library  
at Macarthur Primary School 

Monday 1- 5pm . 
       Jullie Timms 

HEAD LICE - Please find attached a Headlice Information & 
Treatment sheet.  Would all families do the checks and treat as 
required. 
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 Ham/Cheese Toastie 1.60 

Cheese Toastie 1.10 

Chicken Burger (roll, mayo, lettuce, 
chicken burger) 

 
3.30 

Chicken & Cheese Burger (roll, mayo, 
lettuce, chicken burger & cheese) 

  
3.50 

    

   Party Pies             no longer available for 2015 1.10 

   Sausage Rolls 2.50 

Dim Sims .80 

Spaghetti Pasta Blasta 4.00 

Lasagne Pasta Blasta 4.00 

Macaroni Cheese (AC) 2.50 

Sweet Sour Chicken (AC) 2.50 

    

Pizza   

Ham/Pine Pizza (AC) 2.10 

Meat Lovers Pizza (AC) 2.10 

BBQ Chicken Pizza (AC) 2.10 

Fried Rice             no longer available for 2015 2.50 

Breggie Bakes (2 eggs) 4.00 

Chicken Breast 1.70 

Chicken Dinosnacks ea .70 

Fish Bites      each .70 

    

Yoghurt   

   Strawberry 1.70 

   Raspberry 1.70 

 Drinks   

Strawberry milk 1.30 

Chocolate milk 1.30 

Apple 250ml 1.10 

Orange 250ml 1.10 

Tropical 250ml 1.10 
   

Icecreams   

  Lemonade Icypoles 1.10 

  Raspberry Icypoles 1.10 

 Fandangles  choc mallow 1.40 

 Fôdangles popcorn caramel 1.40 

Canteen 

Term 4       

Oct 5 Monday   

7 Wednesday Mel McDonald  

        

12 Monday Dotti Dicker  

14 Wednesday   

    

19 Monday Jenny Nield  

21 Wednesday Nicki Cameron  

    

26 Monday   

28 Wednesday   

Macarthur Cricket Club Inc 
Under 12 Training to commence on Thursday 8

th
 October from 

5pm-6pm at the Macarthur Rec Reserve. 
All interested players are encouraged to 
attend.  (Grades 4, 5 & 6 are eligible) 
For more information please contact  
Peter Nield on 0427 516640 

ARTISTS OF THE WEEK 
It was a busy and enjoyable return to 

the art room for us all this week. Some 

classes started our óMasksô theme for 

this term. Our first award went to Prep 

student Alla Purcell. Her class used 

fluro. colours and black paper to 

create a mask. Alla used many cutting 

skills to create her mask and worked 

independently throughout the lesson. 

Well done Alla. The next award went 

to Tabitha Dettling from Grade 2. Her 

class created ñWacky Woolliesò using 

a sheep to depict an adjective

(describing word). Tabitha created a 

unicorn sheep ï for unique. Terrific 

imagination from Tabitha. The final 

two awards went Courtney Mann

(Gr.3) and Clara Dettling(Gr.4) for the 

wonderful drawing skills in creating 

impish Irish leprechauns. They both 

took considerable care with their 

work. Well done girls. 

 

Anne McNaughton 

Canteen News 
During Term 4, a number of food items will become 

unavailable.  
Party pies and Fried Rice are no longer on the menu.  
New price for Ham/Pine Pizza is now $2.10  

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=cricket+clip+art&view=detailv2&&id=8330928AEC8B2B3050671A2DACB842B31AA8AB66&selectedIndex=9&ccid=e2afrbiq&simid=608008726613528349&thid=OIP.M7b669fadb8aa2804038b79b19a4a1cdeo0
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Canteen 

Canteen Roster  
 
Help is required to fill the Term 4 Canteen Roster.  
The Canteen operates Monday and Wednesday each week. 
If you can offer at least one (1) morning that would be really appreciated.  
A Working With Childrenõs card is required and if you havenõt yet done Canteen and would like 

to, youõll be buddied up with someone. 
 

I can help with Canteen duty   ɸ  Monday  ɸ  Wednesday  ɸ  

 
 
 
Name: éééééééééééééé.Signed:ééééééééééééééééé..Date: ééééééééééé. 
 
Phone: éééééééééééééé 
 
 
 
 
Please fill in and return to the Office by return.    

Macarthur  
Primary School 

Raffle  
 
 
1st:  Painting by Kristie Tatton (valued $300)  
2nd:  Children Hamper (valued $150)  
3rd:  Voucher Macarthur Pub buy one main get one free  
4th:  Voucher entitling the winner to a chocolate tasting at Suffoir Winery  
5th:  �9�R�X�F�K�H�U���W�R���)�D�U�P�H�U�·�V���,�Q�Q���7�H�D�U�R�R�P�V���E�X�\���R�Q�H���F�R�I�I�H�H���F�D�N�H���J�H�W���R�Q�H���I�U�H�H 
 
There will also be an extra prize for a school family drawn at random if you sell a full 

book of tickets, the more books you sell the more chances you have of winning.  
 
All tickets (sold & unsold) are to be returned to the school by Monday 9th Nov.  
The raffle will be drawn on Monday November 16th at the Primary School.  
 
All families have been issued with a book a tickets.  


